DELAWARE COMMISSION OF VETERANS AFFAIRS

MEETING MINUTES

DECEMBER 21, 2010
Members Present: Thompson, Lardizzone, Carroll, Corsa, Goss, Harden, Keithley, Kitson, Lank, Newstadt, Sarg, Wasson and Weir

Members Excused: Evans
Staff Present: Davila and Peterson
Introduction of Guest(s): Charles Dorman (VAMC Director), Mike Rowe (LP Lo-DEL), Bill McMullen (AF Sergeants Association), Renee Adams (EFTC), Rich Magner (MOPH), Gary Morris (American Legion) Liz Byers-Jiron and Bill Jiron (Stand Down)
The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance to our Nation’s Flag.

Chairman Thompson opened the meeting by introducing the guests.
Mr. McMullen reported that they had a successful Holiday party on December 2, 2010, and a very successful “Santa in the Cock-pit” event on December 5, 2010.
Mr. Rowe reported that transportation from the prisons to the substance abuse programs has increased.  Sometime in the month of January, he is taking 6-8 Vietnam veterans to see the Wall in Washington, DC, and Senator Coons’ staff is working on a tour of the White House and the Senate for them. 

Mr. Dorman reported that in February there will be a Ribbon-cutting Ceremony for the new Emergency Department and the Hospitalized Veterans Day and a Family Day in their newly remodeled Community Living Center. He reported on new programs and upcoming changes. Their preliminary performance is looking good and they have raised the bar on access again; appointments at all clinics are 14 days or less. He talked about a vision for a new super clinic, announced key position changes and talked about operating expense concerns. 
Ms. Adams reported that the 4th Annual “Holidays with our Veterans” dinner was a huge success.
Mrs. Byers-Jiron reported there will be a Stand Down appreciation event in January 2011. 

Mr. Peterson provided a monthly report for the Delaware Veterans Home; to include employment and holiday events.  He announced they will have a plaque unveiling on December 22, 2010. 
MOTION BY HARDEN TO ACCEPT NOVEMBER COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES, SECONDED BY SARG, MOTION CARRIED.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

CEMETERY COMMITTEE
Commissioner Weir reported that the Southern Cemetery participated in the “Wreaths Across America” program. Commissioner Kitson reported there is a Family Advisory Cemetery Committee (FACC) meeting scheduled at the Southern Cemetery on January 12, 2011, at 3:00 pm.
LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS

Vice Chairman Lardizzone reported they are still waiting to hear back from Senator Bunting and Representative Jaques.
PUBLIC RELATIONS
Commissioner Weir invited everyone to attend the AMVETS plaque unveiling at the Veterans Home.

COMMEMORATIVE AFFAIRS

Chairman Thompson reported VVA will host the Memorial Day Ceremony at the Bridge and AMVETS will host the service at the Northern Cemetery.  
ORGANIZATIONAL REPORTS

Carroll (MOPH) – Ms. Cheryl Yard is the new MOPH National Service Officer at the Wilmington VA. They will not have their annual March on the Hill with the legislators in March. Next Department meeting is scheduled for Saturday, January 8, 2011, at the Commission office.  A new organization has been formed called the Purple Heart Riders Association and Rich Magner is the Delaware representative. Rich Magner reported that the Purple Heart Riders Association is not part of the MOPH. 
Corsa (VVA) – On December 24, 2010, at around 8:30 pm, there will be candlelight vigils at each of the three Vietnam Veteran memorials in Delaware. 
Goss (KWVA) – Chapter 1 & 2 Christmas parties were well attended. They had their Christmas trip to Walter Reed Medical Center and donated blankets and approximately $13,000. 
Harden (WAVES) – They held their Christmas luncheon meeting on Saturday, December 4, 2010, where they had a 50/50 drawing and received gifts which members brought.
Kitson (VFW) – Reported on the Cootie Christmas at the VFW National Home. 
Lank (MOWW) – The National Guard just celebrated its 374th Birthday on December 13, 2010.
Lardizzone (DAV) – Their Christmas party was canceled because his wife passed away.  Their next meeting is scheduled for January 5, 2011.  He wanted to thank everyone for their sympathy cards and for attending her funeral.  
Newstadt (JWV) – He reported on the Delaware Military Heritage Foundation.
Sarg (MOAA) – He attended the Presidents Conference and shared what he learned and spoke about some prospective changes to the new 9/11 GI Bill. They held their Christmas party on December 12, 2010, and filled up a station wagon full of toys for the “Toys for Tots” program.
Thompson (MCL) – He reported on the “Toys for Tots” program and spoke about the “Wreaths Across America” program.
Wasson (DELVETS) – They held their Christmas Dinner/Dance on December 11, 2010, and it was well attended.
NEW BUSINESS

Commissioner Lank provided information concerning the current fraudulent organization called Veterans Affairs Services (VAS). (See WARNING TO VETERANS  on the Commission of Veterans Affairs web site).
Mr. Davila directed anyone who suspects fraud to contact him so he can report the situation and have it investigated. He also indicated that the Veterans Home tax check-off has already been submitted for this coming tax year. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Commissioner Newstadt talked about the Veterans Village of San Diego Stand Down and new GI Bill changes.  
ITEMS FOR THE GOOD AND WELFARE OF THE ORGANIZATION
Mr. Davila spoke about changes to SBP payments in January 2011. 

Commissioner Carroll spoke about the conditions at Valley Forge and it was agreed that the issue would be discussed at the next meeting.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:
JANUARY 18, 2011 (10:00 AM)

LOCATION:



Robbins Bldg, 802 Silver Lake Blvd, Suite 100






Dover, DE

ADJOURNED
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